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Reminders: 
Doors open at 8.30am and will be closed at 8.45am. Please ensure you arrive on time. Pupils will not be      
allowed to stay for after school club if they arrive late. 
Dinner Money 
Dinners are now £1.80 per day or £9.00 per week. 
Breakfast and Afterschool Club  
Forms are now on the corridor and need to be signed in for the week or daily. 
After School Club, Breakfast & Activity Clubs 
If children do not behave during these clubs they will be warned about their behaviour, and if this               
continues they will not be able to attend the clubs. 
Polite Notice 
Due to staffing and safeguarding issues children must be booked into After School Club BEFORE 1 O'clock. If you 
are unable to do this please make alternative arrangements for your child/children to be collected at 3.20pm, 
Thank you. 
Late Picking up 
We have an increasing number of children not being picked up on time at 3.20pm when school finishes. Children 
stay outside the front office until 3.30pm and then are taken into After School Club to sit and wait. There will be 
a charge of £5 for this service. If you think you might be late picking your child/children up please book them into 
After School Club for £3 before 1 O'clock.  
PE 
All children must have a change of clothes for PE eg jogging trousers, jumper and suitable footwear pumps,     
trainers for both indoor and outdoor PE, this includes children in Nursery. 
Parking 
Please do not park on the double yellow lines outside school or obstruct the entrance to Strawberry Lane        
Community Centre. We have received complaints and the police have been informed. 
Armistice Week 
During the week beginning the 5th November, St Bartholomew’s Primary School will be holding an Armistice Week. 
All year groups will learn about the symbol of the poppy and the lives of people who have fought in world wars. We 
will also celebrate and commemorate the centenary anniversary of the end of World War 1.  
Family Learning  
We are excited to offer Reception and Year 1 parents the opportunity to come into school and work with their 
children. The course involves using art and craft skills to make a story sack. Come along to our taste session on 
Thursday 8th November to find out more. Free tea, coffee and biscuits will be available. 
Science 
We are delighted to announce that following a massive amount of hard work from staff, pupils and patents we have 
achieved the Primary Science Quality Mark (PSQM) award. This signifies the schools dedication towards the 
teaching of excellent primary science for your children. Look out for the PSQM logo on our website.  
Uniform 
We expect all children to wear school uniform. This consists of a white or red t-shirt and a red jumper. Second 
hand school uniform is on sale on Wednesday morning on the school corridor and on multicultural evening. 
 
Attendance 
Class 4   98.6%  Class 9   97.4%      Class 14  93.5%  Class 19  95.2%  
Class 5   97.6%  Class 10  94.6%    Class 15  97.4%  Class 20  95.9% 
Class 6   97.9%  Class 11  97.3%  Class 16  98.4%  Class 21  98.6%  
Class 7   97.1%  Class 12  95.6%      Class 17  96.4%  Class 22 96% 
Class 8   96.8%  Class 13  95%  Class 18  93.6% 
Class 4 & 21 won last week with 98.6% attendance well done. 
 
Nursery  
Maria Harvey Nursery Leader 
We had a marvellous time celebrating Kipper’s Birthday last week. Kipper is the main character in the book we 
were using. We made sandwiches, we wrote invitations, wrapped presents and had a party picnic on Friday. There 
are photographs on the website for YN to look at and see what we get up to during Nursery. 
We are celebrating multicultural week and are very excited about different foods we will try, the different music 
we will listen to and the activities we will do. We are using the vegetables from harvest display to make a tasty 
soup. 
 
Reception  
Mrs Ingleson Phase Leader 
This week in Reception we have enjoyed solving addition problems, we have used counters and counting bears to 
combine 2 groups to find a total. As part of preparation for multi cultural evening we have learnt all about India 
we have used a range of materials to create rangoli patterns and have made lanterns to hang on the stall.  
Stars of the week: 
Class 1 Alyssa        Class 2 Nathaniel       Class 3 Peter  
 
 
 



Year 1 
Miss Rebecca Machin-Phase Leader 
As part of multicultural week in Year 1 we have been learning all about France. We have been learning 
about famous landmarks and famous people. We have tasted different French cuisine and have even learnt 
some French words and colours. We have had a very exciting week and cannot wait for multicultural    
evening on Thursday night from 4pm-7pm. 
Stars of the week: 
Class 4 Malaqa H   Class 5 Daria U      Class 6 Ayaan J   
 
Year 3 
Mrs Smith Year 3 Phase Leader 
This week is multicultural week, Year 3 have continued to find out about Italy. We have been finding out 
about famous opera singers. We have created our own mosaic pictures. We have also learnt how to speak some 
Italian words and built the leaning Tower of Pisa out of paper.  
Stars of the week: 
Class 10 Orlaith S    Class 11 Isa K      Class 12 Megan Mc   
 
Year 4   
Mr Waters– Assistant Headteacher & Year 4 Phase Leader    
This week, Year 4 have been looking at China for multicultural week. We completed some Chinese writing, 
made Chinese dragons and enjoyed creating some oriental art. 
Stars of the week: 
Class 13 Emaan             Class 14 Ajhi           Class 15 Hannan            
Year 5 
Mrs Jane Wainwright– Deputy Headteacher & Year 5 Phase Leader  
This week children are learning about rockets and space art inspired by the artist Peter Thorpe. We are studying    
decimals and fractions in Maths and editing our Science fiction stories. 
Stars of the week: 
Class 16 Kaydence       Class 17 Silvia       Class 18 Reagan   Class 19 Ify        
    
Year 6 
Mr Needham– Assistant Headteacher & Year 6 Leader 
Student of the Week: 
Class 20 Maizie   Class 21 Max   Class 22 Alicjia    
Lessons: 
Year 6 have continued on their war research project. Presentations will take place on Friday.  
Additional Tuition: 
Additional tuition will start again on Monday 5th November.  
Planners: Children need to remember to have their planners signed over the weekend ready to be checked by 
their teachers on Monday.  
High School: The deadline for High School applications is the 31 st October.  Please see Mr Needham if you have 
any questions regarding the completion of forms.  
 
Dates to Remember: 
Friday 26th October 2018    School closes for half term @ 3.20 pm 
Monday 5th November 2018    School re-opens @ 8.30 am 
Monday 5th November 2018    Armistice week  
Monday 5th November 2018    Flu Immunisation for children in Reception to Year 5 
Friday 23rd November 2018    Training Day – No Children in School 
W/C Monday 26th November 2018   Safety Week 
Friday 7th December 2018    Training Day – No children in School 
Monday 10th December 2018    Nursery Nativity 2pm 
Monday 10th December 2018    Reception Nativity 2.30pm 
Tuesday 11th December 2018    Nursery Nativity 10am 
Tuesday 11th December 2018    Reception Nativity 10.30am 
Tuesday 11th December 2018    Christmas with Year 3 2.30pm 
Wednesday 12th December 2018   Christmas with Year 2 1.30pm 
Wednesday 12th December 2018   Christmas with Year 5 2.30pm 
Thursday 13th December 2018   Christmas with Year 4 2pm  
Thursday 13th December 2018   Christmas with Year 1 2.30pm 
Friday 14th December 2018    Christmas Fayre 9am-11am and 2pm-3pm 
 
 
 
Email Address 
If you have not done so already please supply school with your email address by filling in the attached form and        
returning it to school 
———————————————————————————————————————————————————–————————— 
Name of Child____________________________________        Class____________ 
 
Email Address:       ______________________________________________ 
 
Telephone Number: ______________________________________________ 
 
 


